Staff Mentoring Subcommittee 
Senate ad hoc Committee for the Promotion of Gender Equity

Minutes from March 30, 2007 Meeting

Attendees:
Irene Frieze

Patti Mathay (Subcommittee Chairperson)



John Greeno

Kate McConnell



Barb Juliussen

Kathy Pratt

Members Unable to Attend:
Babs Mowery





William Saunders





Gwen Watkins

The meeting started with each committee member providing a brief introduction, including their current position and any prior experience with mentoring programs.

Patti Mathay explained that the purpose of the subcommittee was to develop a proposal for a Staff Mentoring program.  The time frame for the proposal was discussed and the group decided to try to have a proposal drafted by the beginning of the Fall term, September 2007.
Patti showed the group three books about mentoring that might provide some value during the process of creating the Staff Mentoring Progam proposal.  The books are:

“Creating a Mentoring Culture: The Organization’s Guide” by Lois J. Zachary

“The Mentor’s Guide: Facilitating Effective Learning Relationships” by Lois J. Zachary

“The Mentee’s Guide to Mentoring” by Norman H. Cohen
Possible goals for the Staff Mentoring Committee
1. Enhance retention of good staff.

2. Help with succession planning as staff retire.

3. Provide a service for staff members wanting mentors.

4. Help staff members advance in their careers.

5. Maximize contributions of staff to the organization.

6. Help long-term staff respond more effectively to changes in how their jobs are done.

7. Enhance recruitment by pointing to staff mentoring as a benefit.

Issues Related to implementation of a mentoring program

1. We might provide a list of people willing to mentor junior staff.
2. A staff mentoring program will require a mentoring culture.  We need to determine if this culture exists at Pitt.  If not we need to effect a culture change which will support a mentoring program.

3. Forced mentoring programs are not effective.  We need to have this be a voluntary program.
4. Awareness training for managers would provide a more supportive environment for staff to change jobs and move to higher level positions.
5. Senior administrative support is needed for any program.
6. It would be helpful to have better publicity about openings in different units at Pitt.  Moving to a different unit is often necessary to move to a more responsible position or to gain new job skills.
7. Training could be provided for potential mentors and to assist potential mentees to find an appropriate mentor.
8. Courses provided by Human Resources need to be better advertised.  Providing a list of skills needed for different jobs that everyone can access would be useful.  
9. We should start with a small program.  This should be monitored and evaluated so that changes can be made.
10. It is important that a mentoring program provide guidance to both the mentors and mentees with regards to responsibilities for each role.
11. We need to be sensitive to staff who are not interested in change and do not feel the need to participate in a mentoring program.
12. The proposal should include information on any additional resources, either human or financial, that will be required to implement the program.  
Next Steps

1. Patti will contact the committee members who were not in attendance to determine the date of the next meeting.  The proposed dates are Friday, April 20th or Friday, April 27th.
2. Irene will review two of the books for the next meeting.
3. John and/or Kathy will try to get some data on staff turnover for the next meeting.
4. The committee will investigate other mentoring programs that exist at Pitt and other institutions.
5. John will investigate the possibility of using Human Resources “Survey Monkey” to solicit input from the HR departmental contacts.
6. Barb will provide information on Student Affairs programs that are already in place.
7. The committee will investigate the possibility of benchmarking with both Colleges/Universities and other industries.
